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You’ll have read in our last newsletter in January, that  despite 

much local opposition from residents and Hillingdon          

Conservatives, Labour’s Mayor of London, Sadiq Khan, took a 

decision to close Uxbridge Police Station in December 2017. 
 

Conservative Hillingdon Council have offered to buy Uxbridge 

Police Station for £4.5m from the Mayor’s Office for Policing 

and Crime and to pay half of the running costs for the next 5 

years to ensure that proper facilities are available for our    

Hillingdon Police Officers.   
 

We are awaiting a response from the Mayor to our proposal. 

GRANTS BENEFIT LOCAL COMMUNITY 
Recent awards of our ward budget have gone to Hillingdon 

Manor Cricket Club and St John’s Church in Royal Lane. 

 
 

Cllr Richard Mills said, "The latest grants we have given 

have been really useful for two thriving local groups.  We are 

delighted that Hillingdon Manor Cricket Club are able to make 

renovations to their Pavilion and Clubhouse, and that             

St John’s Church can make improvements to their churchyard,  

including the cutting back of some very large trees.” 

 

If you are a local group or organisation that could benefit from 

one of our grants, please get in contact with us. 

COLLECTION OF BULKY ITEMS FOR RESIDENTS 
To enhance the free bulk waste collection service currently available to 

residents over the age of 65, the council will now offer this service to 

all residents. 
 

The new service will allow the disposal of unwanted large household 

items, including fridges, freezers, washing machines, wardrobes and 

mattresses. 
 

If you require a collection please visit www.hillingdon.gov.uk/

specialcollections and the council will provide you with a collection 

date. Alternatively call 01895 556000 if you do not have internet      

access. 

Cllr Roy Chamdal said, “The collection and disposal of such bulky items will be a great enhancement to 

our rubbish and recycling service that residents in Brunel ward value. I hope that local residents will be able 

to benefit from this free service that we will be offering to keep our area tidy.” 

UXBRIDGE POLICE STATION UPDATE 

 NEW CCTV IMPROVES LOCAL SAFETY  
 

Following our requests, a mobile CCTV camera has now been installed on 

Haig Road by the entrance to Connaught Recreation Ground. 
 

Cllr Brian Stead said, “We have worked closely with the local resident 

association and our safer neighbourhood police team to improve the safety 

of all residents who want to use the park for its correct purpose.  This    

camera should also act as a deterrent to anyone looking to commit          

anti-social behaviour.” 
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